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 Granicus Item # 22-0885 
Report to the 

Manitowoc Plan Commission 
 
 
Meeting Date:  Wednesday, October 26, 2022 
 
Request:  PC 23-2022: Hanson, Request to Purchase City-Owned Property Adjacent to 3309 
South 10th Street 
 
Report:  Gary and Cheryl Hanson, 3309 S. 10th Street are requesting to purchase two pieces of 
property that are adjacent to their property.  The two pieces are currently part of Silver Creek 
Park.   
 
The Hanson’s request has already been reviewed and recommended for approval by the Public 
Infrastructure Committee and Common Council.  Their request was inadvertently referred to the 
Common Council from the Public Infrastructure before the Plan Commission was able to provide 
a recommendation.  The offer to purchase or closing has not occurred yet, so if Plan Commission 
has any issues or concerns there is time for those to be addressed. 
 
The deeds, from when the City acquired the property, are clear of any restrictions or conditions 
and the subject properties are not encumbered by any Land and Water Conservation grant 
requirements. 
 
The two areas are shown on the attached maps.  Parcel 1 is approximately 27,000 s.f. and Parcel 
2 is approximately 8,000 s.f. 
 
Community Development staff will work with the City’s outside attorney and the Hanson’s to 
finalize the land sale.  
 
Recommendation:  Approve the sale of the properties and instruct the Community Development 
Department and City Attorney’s office to finalize all details of the transaction. 
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